REEDHAM PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on Monday 6th December 2021 in the Village Hall.
Present - Councillors D Hale (Chair), D Rushbrook, M Barnes, P Bagshaw, S Pittam, T Rednall, C Mutten, and the Parish Clerk C Dickson. 3 members of the public were in attendance.  The Council meeting commenced at 7.30 pm.

1-12) Apologies for Absence

Cllrs T Davey, R Holt, L Bassett.
2-12) Declarations of Interest on the Agenda

None received.
3-12)  Minutes of Previous Meetings
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on the 1st November 2021 were approved, with 3 abstentions.  The minutes were signed by Cllr Hale as Chair of the meeting.
4-12)  Matters Arising

The Clerk has received confirmation that BDC have approved the siting of the new village sign on the grass on Riverside, at the bottom of Middle Hill.  The Eastern end would be best where there are no other installations at present.  
Public Participation
District Councillor Grant Nurden sent his apologies and sent a report: Central Government have allocated funding to local authorities across the country to provide support to vulnerable households in most need of support, who would otherwise struggle to buy food or pay essential utility bills or meet other essential living costs or housing costs (in exceptional cases of genuine emergency) this winter as the economy recovers. Norfolk will receive £6,696,806 of this fund.

The fund allocated to Broadland is just over £100,000. A plan has been created to identify and allocate this fund to our households most in need. Further details of this plan can be seen in the report to Cabinet entitled Household Support Fund.

I enquired with the Assistant Director of Individuals and Families about how the message would be communicated to residents in remote locations and received the following response: As the fund has come through Norfolk County Council they will lead on the comms. The plan isn’t to specifically promote this scheme, as this is just additional money to what NCC and BDC do already to support people in dire need.

Norfolk County Council already has the Norfolk Assistance Scheme and Broadland District Council’s help hub can support with a wide range of issues including assistance with finance.

An email will be going out this week to all Parish Councils to promote the scheme and there will also be various comms on social media. We have engaged with our community groups, staff and volunteers who can help identify those most in need. It’s the age old issue with comms and reaching the most in need, we just need to promote it as much as we can.

I also enquired with the Director of Place where we were with the GNLP and received the following response: The examination for the local plan is due to take place in February 2022 and the adoption of the plan is probably going to be in Autumn 2022.

Chairman of the Village Hall Committee Chris Bradbury gave the following report:

There were no issues found for December safety inspection. The November Cash Bingo jackpot wasn’t won, the jackpot stands for December £230 in 47 numbers or less. This month’s Cash Bingo is on the 20th December at 7:30pm.
On Wednesday 22nd December we have a Christmas Quiz Night, starts at 7:30pm, and a max of 6 people per team.
The RCA Stage School will be preforming A Christmas Carol on 17th, 18th & 19th December.
Christmas Fayre was well supported, the hall was full of stalls, my thanks to everyone who helped, and the children had a chance to see Father Christmas.
 Public

A member of the public has reported the potholes on Riverside to Norfolk County Council.  He also informed the meeting that Lewis Treloar, the Recreation and Waterways officer for the Broads Authority will be leaving his post.

5-12) Co-opting a new Councillor
There have been no applications for the vacancy.  The Clerk will promote on the website and Facebook page again.
6-12) Planning Applications

To ratify the comments suggested at the November meeting.

a) 20211314 – reconsultation on construction of first floor side extension at 33 Station Road, NR13 3TB.  The Council unanimously resolved to approve that no further comments were necessary.

7-12) To Receive an update from the PCC

No update received.
8-12) To Discuss Updates on the Following

a) Speed Sensor

The speed sensor was located on New Road facing East in October.  The 85% centile was 20mph.  47% of vehicles were travelling between 15-20mph and 3 were travelling over 30mph.
I November the speed sensor was located on Freethorpe Road in the 40mph limit.  The 85% centile was 40mph.  11% were travelling between 40-45mph.  These are similar statistics to those recorded further up the road.

b) Allotments

The advice received previously on cutting reeds is that the best time to do it is in late summer/autumn, mid August to mid October, on a sunny day. Winter cutting promotes reed growth.  The matter has been referred to the Allotment Association for them to discuss at their next meeting as the cost will come from the rental income.
c) Neighbourhood Plan

A long but very useful meeting took place on the 29th November.  Progress is being made on the collation of pictures and information on green spaces, important views and heritage assets.  Assistance is going to be requested from the consultants on the call for sites for affordable housing and green spaces, and ecological areas.  Jo Lester may also be asked to give her advice/expertise.

d) Book Exchange Cupboard

Cllrs Hale and Pittam with the assistance of Norman Bagshaw installed the book cupboard next to the Doctors surgery today.  They also installed the replacement finger post at the top of New Road.
e) War Memorial and American Memorial fence
Completed in time for the Remembrance Sunday ceremony.  It looks very good.
9-12) Public Toilets
Following a request from a member of the public at the November meeting the Council debated the question of asking Broadland to open the public toilets next to the Ship Inn all year round.  They are currently open from Easter to the end of October, every weekend, and the two weeks around Christmas and New Year.  The Clerk had received an estimate from Broadland that it would cost them an additional £2,000 to open for the whole year, and it would be dependent on the cleaner and contractors being happy to provide their services for the additional time. This cost would most likely be requested from the Council
The Council asked the Clerk to investigate taking on the toilets under delegated functions.
10-12)  Correspondence Received
a) Norfolk County Council 2022/23 budget consultation.  The Council did not wish to submit a response. 
11-12) To discuss expanding the Council’s Social Media Presence 
Deferred to the January meeting.
12-12) Financial Matters

i. Cllrs Hale and Barnes had met with the Clerk to help formulate the budget. The Council considered the budget and precept put forward.  Two options were considered, one included a £2,000 budget item for taking on the toilets.  The Council unanimously resolved to accept the budget and precept put forward to include a budget item for the toilets (see below) - £21,668.00.

ii. The Council noted the Income and Expenditure report to 19th November 2021 (see below).
iii. The online payments made in November were checked and confirmed by Cllr Rednall.
iv. Payments presented for approval, circulated to Councillors in advance:

C Dickson - salary November 2021





£     390.86

HMRC - PAYE November 2021





£       25.60

Norfolk Pension Fund - Clerk pension




£     127.80

C Dickson – expenses, including S106 expenditure



£     268.29
D Breeze – mileage expenses to funeral for Stephen Williamson

£       17.10

Harrier Country Signs – finger post





£     138.00

The Broads Society – annual subscription




£       16.00

D Hale – cement for posts






£         4.95

Reedham Building Company – War Memorials fence


£  1,344.00

Garden Guardian – grounds maintenance 2021



£  4,403.04

Reedham Community Association – hall hire Nov 21


£       58.00

Total   = 







            £  6,793.64
All the payments were approved.  
The Council approved the Clerk purchasing a new heater element for the defibrillator.

13-12) Items for the Next Agenda
Locations for waste bins on Mill Road and near the station

Woodland Walk – confirm if John Allaway is going to do the work required

School playing field – to arrange a meeting with the Headteacher and Governors
Highways – works outstanding

Future S106 agreements – what would the Council like included

Public
Cllr Hale summarised a virtual meeting he and the Clerk had with CCllr Hempsall and Paul Sellick from NCC Highways.  The 2nd Limpenhoe Turning, Church Dam, non-clearing of the grips were all discussed. The 2nd Limpenhoe Turning will be handed to Paul’s line manager for priority with the contractors.  The grips should be cleared once the leaves have stopped falling.  A second meeting has been pencilled in for January.
Cllr Rushbrook requested the Clerk include reminding people to use the bottle banks in her summary for the Outlook.

14-12) Time and Date of Next Meeting.

The next scheduled meeting is Monday 10th January 2022 at 7.30pm, at the Village Hall, subject to Coronavirus restrictions.  
The meeting closed at 20.34.
Signed………………………………........................                       Date……………………………….

Reedham Budget and Precept 2022/23
	Forecast Accounts to 31.3.2022
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Budget & Precept to 31.3.2023
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Actual
	
	
	Actual
	Forecast
	Actual & Forecast
	Budget
	Precept

	31.3.2021
	
	
	7m to 10.11.21
	Est. 5 mths
	31.3.2022
	31.3.2022
	31.3.2023

	£
	
	
	£
	£
	£
	£
	£

	
	Expenditure
	
	
	
	
	
	

	6,166
	Clerk's salary
	
	4,341
	2,340
	6,681
	7,000
	7,500

	200
	External Audit
	
	300
	
	300
	300
	300

	90
	Internal Audit
	
	75
	
	75
	80
	80

	304
	Insurance
	
	304
	
	304
	350
	350

	6,915
	Grass Cutting
	
	
	7,140
	7,140
	7,200
	7,500

	100
	Training/Travel exps
	
	105
	
	105
	100
	100

	283
	Subscriptions
	
	222
	56
	278
	300
	300

	429
	Office expenses
	
	210
	150
	360
	550
	550

	148
	Village Hall rent/Zoom
	
	194
	250
	444
	300
	450

	280
	S137
	
	210
	
	210
	200
	250

	1,535
	Village work
	
	1,027
	
	1,027
	500
	500

	130
	Glass recycling
	
	74
	55
	129
	150
	150

	2,453
	Village Hall grant
	
	
	500
	500
	500
	500

	35
	Website
	
	35
	
	35
	50
	50

	
	Toilets
	
	
	
	
	
	2,000

	
	Maintenance Accrual
	
	
	
	0
	1,550
	1,550

	1,541
	Sundry
	
	
	
	0
	
	

	
	Income
	
	
	
	
	
	

	       (50.00)
	 Miscellaneous Income 
	
	
	
	                -   
	   (100.00)
	

	    (159.82)
	 Grass Cutting BDC 
	
	       (161.74)
	
	  (161.74)
	   (160.00)
	  (162.00)

	  1,021.84)
	 Recycling credits 
	
	          (52.97)
	
	     (52.97)
	   (600.00)
	  (300.00)

	       (76.21)
	 Interest 
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	19,301
	
	
	6,884
	10,491
	17,375
	18,270
	21,668

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	15,000
	Precept
	
	16,500
	
	16,500
	16,500
	21,668

	-4,301
	Surplus / (Deficit)
	
	
	
	   (874.98)
	(1,770.00)
	                -   

	
	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	438
	Band D Properties
	
	
	
	441
	
	441

	33.82
	Estimated Band D tax rate
	
	
	
	37.41
	
	49.13

	
	% change
	
	
	
	10.63%
	
	31.3%

	
	difference (£)
	
	
	
	3.59
	
	11.72

	
	difference per month (£)
	
	
	
	0.30
	
	0.98


	INCOME AND EXPENDITURE REPORT  BARCLAYS BANK

	AS AT 19.11.21

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH 
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH 
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	PRECEPT
	
	16,500.00
	
	GROUND MAINTENANCE
	3,540.00
	3,540.00

	GRANT
	
	
	
	STATY/POST/PHONE ETC
	42.48
	210.29

	TRAINING
	
	5.00
	
	VILLAGE WORK
	1,934.96
	3,749.14

	BANK INTEREST
	
	
	
	PROF/SUBS/TRAINING
	
	397.49

	NCC
	
	
	
	STAFF SALARY/TAX/PENSION
	544.26
	4,341.33

	GLASS & MISC
	
	52.97
	
	AUDIT & INSURANCE
	
	679.30

	ADVERTISING
	
	
	
	RECYCLING
	24.00
	74.10

	ALLOTMENT A/C
	
	
	
	SECTION 106 & 137
	60.00
	602.70

	PERMISSIVE PATH
	
	
	
	ROOM HIRE/GRANTS/EXPS
	34.00
	194.00

	GRASS CUTTING
	
	161.74
	
	MISCELLANEOUS
	
	

	TOTAL
	0.00
	16,719.71
	
	TOTAL
	6,179.70
	13,788.35

	Neighbourhood Plan
	
	5,700.00
	
	Neighbourhood Plan
	
	1,100.00

	HMRC VAT
	
	8,282.72
	
	VAT
	1,099.89
	7,500.12

	CIL Receipts
	
	
	
	CIL Expenditure
	
	8,082.51

	S106
	
	426.86
	
	S106
	
	

	TRANSFER
	
	
	
	TRANSFER
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 19.11.21
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 19.11.21
	

	BALANCE CD/FWD
	12,451.31
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	5,171.72
	

	INCOME
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	 (6,179.70)
	
	
	
	5,171.72
	

	
	6,271.61
	
	
	Less unpresented chqs
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	Net VAT
	 (1,099.89)
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	5,171.72
	
	
	BALANCE
	5,171.72
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	


	ALLOTMENT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 19.11.21

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	
	MONTH 
	YEAR TO DATE
	
	
	MONTH 
	YEAR TO DATE

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	RENT
	287.50
	287.50
	
	MAINTENANCE
	
	

	DEPOSIT
	
	
	
	RENT/DEPOSIT
	
	274.37

	TOTAL
	287.50
	287.50
	
	TOTAL
	0.00
	274.37

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AT 19.11.21
	
	BANK ACCOUNT
	AT 19.11.21

	BLANCE CD/FWD
	1,003.78
	
	
	CURRENT ACCOUNT
	1,291.28
	

	INCOME
	287.50
	
	
	less: unpresented cheques
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	1,291.28
	
	
	
	1,291.28
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BDC PARISH DEPOSIT ACCOUNT

	AS AT 1.4.2021

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	INCOME
	
	
	
	EXPENDITURE
	
	

	TRANSFERS
	
	
	
	TRANSFERS
	
	

	INTEREST
	
	
	
	BANK CHARGES
	
	

	TOTAL
	0.00
	0.00
	
	TOTAL
	0.00
	0.00

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	CASH BOOK
	AS AT 1.4.2021
	
	 ACCOUNT
	AS AT 1.4.2021

	BLANCE B/FWD
	30,277.81
	
	
	BDC ACCOUNT
	30,277.81
	

	INCOME
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	EXPENDITURE
	0.00
	
	
	
	
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	BALANCE
	30,277.81
	
	
	
	30,277.81
	

	
	
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 

	Total Cash Assets:
	36,740.81
	
	
	
	
	

	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 
	 


PAGE  
Chairman ...........................................................

302

